HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 14 May 2012
Eureka School, Lower Midway
PRESENT - Councillors – R Bell (Chair), P Murray, A Jones, N Jenkinson, I Harper, D Tagg, Mrs M Mycock, P Redfern, Mrs S Murray, D Jenkinson, Mrs J Burley, C Dobson, P Smith and Mrs J Slawson.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – None
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, Mr Brearly and PCSO Badham-Spalding. 
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Mr Brearly complimented the work that had been carried out at Smiths Gorse.
2. Mr Brearly queried the difference between dog fouling and manual left on the public highway. The Police representative present said that manual left by horses and other farmyard animals was ‘natural’ waste however dog fouling was classed as an offence.

	
	

	45/12
	MINUTES OF THE Ordinary Meeting held on 16 April 2012.
Amend item 35/12/23 to ‘seized’ the minutes were amended and approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest        
None
1. Application for Parish Councillor

The Chairman was pleased to report that Mrs Kim Coe had applied for the final vacancy on the Parish Council. 
RESOLVED that Mrs Kim Coe is co-opted onto the Parish Council.


	
	

	46/12
	POLICE MATTERS

1. PCSO Badham-Spalding reported that there had been 96 calls in total from Hartshorne area over the past 3 months and crime was down on the previous year.
2. PCSO Badham-Spalding said that the speed gun had been in use on Woodville Road recently.

3. PCSO Badham-Spalding also reported that the ‘Oz-Box’ was now being provided by a private individual and not SDDC and Saturday football will soon start on Goseley.
4. Scrap metal vehicle remain a problem in the area.

5. PCSO Badham-Spalding informed that there are possible changes in ‘Beat Areas’ which could involve Lower Midway being covered by Newhall.

6. Councillor D Jenkinson said that on several occasions the temporary lights oh Hartshorne Road was not working, PCSO Badham-Spalding advised all residents to call 101.

7. Councillor Smith was pleased about the action taken at the top of Gravel Pit Lane.

8. Councillor Murray reminded the meeting that the elections for the new Police Commissioner for Derbyshire will take place in November.


	
	

	47/12
	MATTERS ARISING
1. Councillor Dobson asked about repairs to potholes in the Parish. Councillor Mrs Burley said that extensive work had now been completed on Goseley. Councillor Murray felt that the recent poor weather had affected the timetable for repairs.
2. Councillor Dobson asked if there was any progress on the proposed cuts in street lighting. Councillor Murray said that further surveys will be carried out shortly.

3. Councillor Dobson was disappointed with the negative response from DCC in respect of Restricted Bye-way 30. 

RESOLVED that Clerk again write to the Aviation Police asking them to express their concerns about the removal of the concrete barriers to DCC. The Clerk should also contact DCC to see if Restricted Bye-way 30 could be refined.

4. Councillor Smith said that the statement made by District Councillor Wilkins in respect that SDDC are to introduce a 3 bin collection was inaccurate, in that SDDC are still in consultation and a final decision will be made before the existing contract is up for renewal in 2013.
5. Item 36/12 The Chairman reported that no further progress had been made with Hartshorne Cricket Club.


	
	

	48/12
	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.
1. Councillor Smith reported that the sign on Brook Street had been reported to SDDC.


	
	

	49/12
	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

1. The Chairman reported that the newsletter was distributed over the weekend of 11 – 13 May. He thanked all those who helped in the delivery. Councillor Dobson said it was an excellent publication.
2. Councillor N Jenkinson reported that the there is extensive coverage on the web site for the Hartshorne Fete which will be held on 4 June. 

3. Councillor Smith reported that there had been an excellent response to the Fete.


	
	

	50/12
	REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES
None


	
	

	51/12
	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. Councillor Mrs Mycock said that she had received a complaint that the grass around the play area on Goseley recreation ground had been cut, this is contrary to the arrangement with SDDC to leave certain areas near to the fencing uncut.

2. Councillor Murray said that he had recently visited the allotments and was very pleased to see them in such good condition. He proposed that the Parish Council should reintroduce a Best Allotment competition. This was seconded by Councillor Tag.

RESOLVED that there is a Best Allotment competition with Councillors Murray and Tagg to act as judges. A trophy and £50.00 prize to be awarded for the Best Allotment. 

	
	

	52/12
	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

Application Reference

9/2012/0362

Proposed Development

THE ERECTION OF EXTENSIONS AND REGULARISATION OF CONVERSION OF THE GARAGE INTO LIVING ACCOMMODATION AT

Site Location

6 MILLPOOL CLOSE HARTSHORNE SWADLINCOTE DERBYSHIRE

Postcode

DE11 7AR

RESOLVED: The Parish Council had no objections to the above planning application.


	 
	

	53/12
	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION
Approved payments for April
Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary - May

251.95

R Smith

Expenses

40.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages -- May

421.12

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

R Bell

Purchase of goods re maintenance work in the Parish

94.54

J Storer

Internal Audit 2011/12

68.75

Rink Print

Parish Newsletter

108.00

1. The Clerk reported that the Annual Audit Report has now been submitted to the Audit Commission.


	
	

	54/12
	Correspondence
Correspondence for Action

· SDDC – Annual Civic Dinner 29 May 2012.

· SDDC – Safer Neighbourhood & Repton Forum 1 May

· SDDC – Funding via SDCVS 23 May
· Local Government Boundary Commission – Draft proposals re DCC new electoral arrangements (see web site www.lgbce.org.uk)

· David Ramsbotham – Wind Turbines petition

· Newhall FC – use of Saisbury Drive for football matches.
RESOLVED that the Clerk contact N Dawson to repair the goal months at Salisbury Drive.
DALC Circulars

· Circular No. 15

· Circular No. 16

· Circular No. 17

· Circular No. 18

· Circular No. 19

· Circular No. 20

· Circular No. 21

· Circular No. 22


	
	

	55/12
	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 11 June 2012 at Kendricks Close, Hartshorne.
Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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